
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 9 JUNE 2005


COS.76/05
PERFORMANCE PLAN

The Head of Strategic and Performance Services submitted a report and addendum enclosing a draft Performance Plan for 2005/06 which set out progress towards the Council's priorities, as published in the Corporate Plan 2004-2007, together with future plans for improvement.  An addendum was also tabled at the meeting containing text to be inserted into page 22 of the document, under the heading “Direction of Travel Review”

The Executive had considered the draft Plan on 25 May 2005 and approved it as the basis for consultation with the Overview and Scrutiny Committees, subject to some amendments, details of which were provided to Members in Executive Decision EX.078/05.  

The Policy and Performance Officer pointed out that the references in the Plan to new Council priorities of “Learning City” and “Cleaner, Greener and Safer” had still to be approved by the City Council.  A report on this issue was to be considered by the Executive on 13 June 2005 and would be forwarded for scrutiny by the Overview and Scrutiny Committees prior to a final recommendation being forwarded to the City Council.

Representations from the Overview and Scrutiny Committees on this draft Performance Plan would be considered by the Executive prior to the Plan being submitted for formal approval by the City Council. 

In considering the draft Performance Plan, Members commented as follows:

(a) Page 8 – the second bullet point – there appear to be some words missing after “some employees remain …”.

(b) The work undertaken by the Evening and Night Time Economy Task Group should be included and emphasised, particularly in relation to cultural opportunities referred to on page 13.

(c) Page 14 – there is limited reference to the work of the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership and the Crime and Disorder Reduction Strategy.  Their work goes beyond CCTV and street lighting.

(d) Page 17 – Waste Collection services – the achievements refer to the total hours worked by Council employees on street cleaning, but reference should also be made to the amount of waste collected, particularly because of the amount collected after the flooding.

(e) Page 21 – Sure Start should be mentioned as an Achievement.

(f) Page 14 - Waste minimisation – the opportunity could be used to put pressure on Cumbria County Council to consider all the options, including waste digesters, and make a decision on waste disposal arrangements.

(g) Page 23 – In response to a Member’s comment about the need to monitor sickness absence of employees, particularly in relation to stress and lower back pain, the Overview and Scrutiny Manager advised that this had been included in the Work Programme for the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

(h) Page 22 – Addendum containing the additional text to be inserted – 4th Bullet point – the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership should be mentioned.

(i) Page 22 – Direction of Travel Review – Members were concerned that they had not been aware of the existence of this Review.  Mr Gooding explained that the Review had been carried out by the Audit Commission and was produced just before Christmas.  It was due to be considered during early January 2005, but formal consideration of the Review had been overlooked by officers due to the flooding.  This was now being addressed and an Action Plan arising out of the Review, would be developed by officers.  Relevant parts of the Action Plan would be reported to the three Overview and Scrutiny Committees.

(j) Process and timetable for consideration of the Performance Plan – there was concern that special meetings of two Overview and Scrutiny Committees and of the Council had been convened to consider this report.  In future, steps should be taken to ensure that consideration of the Plan is programmed to fit in with meetings scheduled in the Council diary.

The Executive Director (J Gooding) advised that it would be possible in future years to bring this part of the report to Committees earlier in the year, with the Performance Information following at a later stage when it is available.

In response to a Member’s question, he advised that the performance management framework was being reviewed and refined to provide more timely performance information throughout the year.  He gave an assurance that the 2004/05 performance information would be included in the Performance Plan which would be considered at a Special meeting of the City Council on 30 June 2005.

RESOLVED – That the above comments be submitted to the Executive as this Committee’s observations on the draft Performance Plan for 2005/06.







